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Chair Patterson, Vice Chair Hayden and members of the Committee 

 

I am Dr. Greg Brigham, CEO of Adapt Integrated Health Care, a nonprofit health care 

provider in Southwestern Oregon. My testimony is in favor of SB 1001. 

Adapt provides substance use disorder (SUD) services in the four most SW counties 

of Oregon. We are the Local Mental Health Authority (LMHA) in Douglas and Curry 

Counties and a Federally Qualified Health Care Center (FQHC) in Douglas County. 

 

While we are best known for our BH services we also operate two 5-Star Patient 

Centered Primary Care Homes (PCPCH) and in 2024 we received the HRSA Gold 

Badge for Quality Leadership, placing us in the top 10% of quality rankings nationally. 

Adapt provides over 221,000 services annually to over 13,000 residents in rural SW 

Oregon. 

In January of 2025 Coast CHC gave public notice of closure.  At that time, Adapt 

began working intensely with Coast CHC management and governance to keep their 

services open and to keep the federal grant funds for those services in the 

community. 

 

We are now working toward an acquisition in which Adapt will assume responsibility 

for the Coast CHC services and locations in Coos and Curry Counties. We already 

serve those areas with BH services, and this transaction will allow us to bring the 

integrated model of care to scale and ensure continued and improved access to 

services in those communities.  

In 2024 Coast CHC provided over 12,000 00 services to more than 3,400 patients, 

31% of which were covered by Medicaid and 39% were covered by Medicare. Adapt 

is committed to operating and restoring capacity to all the communities currently 

served by Coast CHC expanding access to services in Curry County.   

 

The resources in SB1001 are needed to maintain continuous operations of Coast 

CHC locations, support the transfer of assets and liabilities and operational 

responsibility to Adapt, restore the healthcare capacity and expand access to 

pharmacy and health care services to Brookings.  

 

I ask that you please support SB 1001 which will bring critical resources to Adapt, 

allowing us to continue, restore, and expand access to healthcare services in the 

remote Oregon Southern Coast communities.  

 


